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Brussels, 07 February 2013  
 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
Back to our second year of hard work, this time we will ask you to collaborate with us in the 
composition of the 6th booklet of the ISGF Development Kit filling as much as files as possible. 
 
When we meet people, they ask – What do your Organization do? 
We inform about our Mission, our Principles and our Law, but do we know about our friends from 
all over the world? 
 
Last year, during the Gatherings and Conferences, most NSGF and CB members were very happy 
to inform about their activities, the finished and the ongoing ones. 
You can’t imagine the fantastic number of activities and specially the quality of the events. 
 
Those examples, small or big, local or international, must be shared with the other members of 
ISGF and so the World Committee would like to ask the National Presidents and the International 
Secretaries to transmit as much as possible, the projects developed by the Guilds of your country. 
 
In 2004, for the 50th anniversary, information on 1010 projects was given, but not in much detail, so 
we hope to have more and more information. 
 
From “Flower competitions” to “Social restaurants”, from “Information on Organ donation” to 
“Knitting Bears for Children Hospitals”, from “Party to collect money to pay fee of other Fellowship” 
to “Spend a day at a Home”, all activities are important. 
 
Our target will be, to edit the booklet for the 60th Anniversary commemoration, on the 25th October 
2013 and during the World Conference in Australia 2014 have a Forum of projects, where the 
ISGF members will present their projects, debate them, find partners and share ideas.  
 
Let’s tell the world what we do and that our work is recognized.  
Baden Powell said” Usefulness is the rent that we pay for living on the earth”. 
 
We will be waiting for your files until the 15th May 2013. 
 
Yours in Fellowship 
 

 
 
Mida Rodrigues 
Chairman 
ISGF World Committee 
 
   
   
 
 


